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We would like to extend a big welcome back to
school life for Term 2, 2022. It has been lovely to see
the children entering school this week looking happy,
refreshed and pleased to be back in school.  We are
glad to be back and be able to experience more
freedoms than we have had in school for sometime
now that we are in the orange setting of the Covid
framework.  I would like to acknowledge the effort
made by everyone last term while we were in the red
setting; thank you for your patience and commitment
to mask-wearing and keeping each other safe.

Term 2 learning across the school takes on the
theme ‘Inspired’.  Who inspires you?  How can you
inspire others?  What a great learning conversation
for our children as they return to school.

In regards to the COVID-19 Alert Level changes, we
have been following information sent directly to us
from the MOE (Ministry of Education) and the
Ministry of Health. We will communicate with you
directly via Seesaw, email and Facebook with the
information/instructions & guidelines from the MOE
immediately after any of the Prime Ministers' press
releases and Cabinet decisions.

For primary schools, under the orange setting of the
Covid framework, face masks are encouraged, but
not required, this applies to staff and students. For
those staff & students who do wish to continue to
wear masks, we will support them to do so. This
includes our continuation of providing disposable
masks for any children who require them. However,
all parents, caregivers, whānau, and other visitors
are encouraged to wear face masks when on site.

Further on in the newsletter we have noted dates for
a number of things we have planned.  The hope is
that you will join us as we start to merge together as
a community.  We were excited to start the term  with
our mihi whakatau to welcome new families on
Monday of this week.  We are also looking forward to
being able to hold school masses and assemblies
now we are in the orange setting.

Our Special Character and Charism comes from the
Sisters of Our Lady of the Missions, envisioned
through their founder, Euphrasie Barbier. We do this
through Communion, Contemplation and Mission.
The expression of our Special Character is deeply
connected to the virtues of Faith, Care, Love,
Honesty and Respect because the virtues stem from
God.



Faith – We will show our faith – head, heart and hand
to others
Care – We support everyone to strive for personal
excellence
Love – We care for everyone, including others and
show empathy
Honesty – We help others to grow their confidence
and resilience
Respect – We show self-control, integrity and take
responsibility for our actions, property and
environment.

During the month of May we acknowledge two
significant Catholic feast days; the Visitation and
Pentecost, both extremely important to our Mission
Sisters and founders of St Columba’s Catholic
School. On the 9th June we celebrate the Feast of St
Columba and the important role that he played in his
life as a Catholic who served his life for God. This
week children will work and talk together to remind
themselves of the great Catholic leader he was and is
in us.

New families:
We extend a warm welcome to our new children and
their families this week:

Jayelee Potae, Aidhen Thomas, Oscar Osborne,
Elaine Deepthin, Aiden Greene, Marica
Draunimasi, Jayjay Nakarawa, Esther Rufus,
Thuhina Hetti Arachchi, Sky Iglesia, Zea Ragas,
Sebastian Reji.

We will be having a welcome liturgy for our new
families next Tuesday 10th May in our Church at 10
am, everyone is welcome.

Seesaw is our home/school communication tool of
choice.  This is the platform (app) we use for all
families to share communications across our school
and specifically, from your child’s classroom. Please
note that this newsletter is emailed and sent via
Seesaw to you every two weeks.

Can we remind you that school starts each day at
8:45 am and ends at 2:45 pm, NOT 3 pm. Teachers
are required to attend meetings, prepare work or they
may be attending professional development after
school and are therefore not able to supervise
children after hours. We request that appropriate
arrangements are made for the care of your children
after school so that we can be sure that every child is
safe. If you are unable to collect your child at 2.45
pm, we have an after school service available to all
families. Also please note that we are a silent school
and we do not have bells reminding us of stop and
start times to our day.

In regards to school drop off’s/pick up’s,  the church
car park offers a great deal of flexibility to all parents
when dropping children off (and picking children up)
each day. For the safety of your child, and all
children, and to model sensible road safety we
require you to park and walk across the car park to
collect your child/ren from the church foyer or from
their classroom. As you walk out of the school gate,
veer left and depart from the church steps, utilising
the patrollers who are there each day. Do not cut
across the car park directly out of the gate.

Please do not stop under the church verandah to
pick children up or park on any yellow lines around
the church car park. For your convenience we also
have a school drop off zone at the front of the school
- please do not leave your car parked here when
dropping your child off in this area. And finally, a
reminder that there is NO turning right out of the
school driveway between 8:15 am to 8:45 am and
2:45 pm to 3:15 pm - please see the sign at the
driveway exit reminding you. This is extremely
dangerous for young children who are our Road
Patrollers trying to stop cars on a busy road for our
students and families to safely cross Rifle Range
Road.

The staff at SCCS will be having a TOD on Friday
3rd June. Please mark this in your family diary as
the school will be closed for instruction.

Key dates:
- St Dominic Savio (Red House) Feast Day

today, Friday 6th May - Red House students
can wear mufti

- New families Welcome Liturgy in the Church
on Tuesday 10th May at 10am.

- BOT Meeting 17th May at 6.30pm
- AIMS parents information evening 4th May at

7 pm in the school hall.
- William Pike Breakfast with the Mayor on

Friday 20th May
- TOD - Teacher Only Day Friday 3rd June
- End of Term 2, Friday 8th July

Winter sports
takes off this
weekend!

We would like to wish all our students partaking in
winter sports the best of luck!
Have fun, play hard, play fair!



Welcome back to all our SCCS Kids Club families for
Term 2.

Thank you to the families who joined SCCS Kids Club
Holiday Programme over the April holidays.   A lot of
fun was had by both children and staff.   On behalf of
our team, thank you for all the kind feedback we
received about our staff and our programme, this will
be passed on at our next team meeting.  Feedback is
always welcome as this is how we learn and make
improvements to our programme.

Our main aim is to keep your children safe while in
our care and also happy and enjoying the activities
we have planned around their age group which is
determined by researching what our SCCS kids will
enjoy over the holiday breaks.   If you have any
requests/suggestions/information you would like to
share with our Holiday Programme planning team
then please do email us to let us know as we love
new ideas.    Email Deb at kidsclub@sccs.school.nz

2022 Enrolment Forms
These forms can be downloaded from our school
website under Kids Club at any time. You are
welcome to drop a copy into the office for us to collect
or scan and email your copy to
Kidsclub@sccs.school.nz

New Enrolments
We welcome new enrolments to our Before and After
School Care programme.  Please email or drop a
completed enrolment form to us so we can make
contact and confirm your space.   Please note, part of
our procedure is to meet with every new family and
child  before confirming your spot with Kids Club.
Please either text (021) 586633 or email us to
arrange a suitable time for both parties to meet.
Please do avoid (if possible) visiting at our peak time
of the day which is between 2.45pm (bell time) and
3.15pm as we are signing children in and making
sure everyone has arrived safely during this time.

Thank you for supporting our school and the SCCS
Kids Club.

Regards
Deb, Kerryn, Gareth & the SCCS Kids Club team
021 586633
Kidsclub@sccs.school.nz

Seesaw Meesage from Gareth this week:
Message for Community

Good afternoon SCCS Whānau.

As we head into the new term we welcome lesser
restrictions that come with the Orange Covid-19
setting. This allows us to operate together as a
learning community in a much more face to face
way. We are able to have team and school-wide
assemblies, EOTC events will be able to go ahead
and life will look more "normal" than it has for 2-3
years.

With the lessening of restrictions, we also
acknowledge our role in protection as we still remain
in a worldwide pandemic that will wax and wane.

Please continue to monitor your children for
symptoms and keep them at home if they are unwell.
If your child does become positive, please fill in the
form that allows us to keep a close eye on what is
happening in our school. Here is the form LINK

Here is a summary of the framework that relates to
the current Covid-19 setting and how we will be
operating at SCCS.

Mask Wearing
Face masks are encouraged, but not required, when
inside at school for staff and students. For those who
do wish to continue to wear masks, we will support
them to do so. This includes our continuation of
providing disposable masks for those who require
them.

All parents, caregivers, whānau, and other visitors
are encouraged to wear face masks on site.

Other Public Health Measures
Coughing and sneezing etiquette continues to be a
major element to protect others from this airport
virus. Please remind your children about this,
explicitly teaching when and where appropriate.

Hand sanitising - please continue with the same
hand-sanitising routines as we have had the last few
months.

Ventilation - classes will have doors and windows
open to maximise airflow. Please ensure that your
child/children have appropriate school uniforms on
hand for those colder days.

Welcome back

Gareth

mailto:kidsclub@sccs.school.nz
mailto:Kidsclub@sccs.school.nz
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdTSc_WeO0LEfFChjN0F_tBjmm-By_-p5j9AJDIaaMoQRmwCA/viewform


CATHOLIC CHARACTER

The Angelus Powerpoint

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1UaMRCTTLDYUlkDxvUdWvAjNwiHThVy_kIyd1MLB4pZE/edit#slide=id.p1


St John’s College Information evening:

Sacred Heart Girls College Open evenings:

We are excited to be planning two Open Evenings to meet new families
interested in joining our school community in 2023. We invite you to visit our
school in mid-May.

Dates: Wednesday 18th May and Thursday 19th May.
Times: 4.30pm until 7.00pm (last booking).
Format: Small group tours. Registration will be required (see below).
Duration: 70-80 minutes.

The tours will ensure we are able to maintain COVID protocols, whilst creating a
positive and personalised experience. Staff and students will show you our
learning spaces and share why we believe Sacred Heart Girls’ College is the
best choice for your child’s next step in education. We will begin and end our
tours on the front lawn.

There will also be the opportunity for Preference Cards to be signed on the
evening. Parents will need to show their child’s Baptismal Certificate (5.1) OR
their own Baptismal Certificate (5.3) to meet the Preference criteria.

Registration: Simply click on the link below, complete the form and choose the date and time for your tour.
As groups will be a maximum of 16 people, spaces are limited for each time slot. If you have any questions
please contact Steph Mildon, Enrolment Coordinator.
REGISTRATION LINK

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/shv6d


St Columba’s Catholic School

WINTER UNIFORM

Yr 7 & 8 Senior Girls

SCCS L/Sleeve White Blouse     $50.00

Tartan Skirt                       $50.00

Navy Blue Socks                   $12.00

Yr 7 & 8 Senior Boys

SCCS L/sleeve Grey Shirt       $50.00

SCCS Navy Shorts               $42.00

Navy Blue Socks                 $12.00

Yr 0-6 Junior Girls

SCCS L/sleeve polo     $35.00

Tartan Skort            $50.00

Navy Blue Socks        $12.00

Tartan Scrunchies      $ 5.00

Tartan Headbands      $12.00



Yr 0-6 Junior Boys

SCCS L/sleeve polo     $35.00

SCCS Grey shorts      $42.00

(these shorts are worn all year round)

Navy Blue Socks        $12.00

Unisex Items

SCCS Beanie            $15.00

SCCS Polar Fleece      $45.00

SCCS Jacket            $45.00

(fully lined with fleece)

Winter School Shoes

School shoes  are to be black and must be able to be nuggeted.  “Labelled” sport shoes with

logos & designs with contrasting colours are not permitted. Canvas shoes are also not

permitted.

Buckled, Velcro & Laces are All Acceptable.

Examples of

Correct Footwear



School Banking

On Monday 30th May
the Hearing & Vision

Technician will be
visiting the school.

COMMUNITY NOTICES


